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December 4, 2020 
 
Via Electronic Filing 
 
Ms. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, DC 20426 
 
Re: FirstLight MA Hydro LLC, Turners Falls Hydroelectric Project (FERC No. 1889).   

Northfield Mountain LLC, Northfield Mountain Pump Storage Project (FERC No. 2485). 
Filing of Amended Final License Application 

 
Dear Secretary Bose: 
 
FirstLight MA Hydro LLC, owner of the Turners Falls Hydroelectric Project (Turners Falls Project, 
FERC No. 1889), and Northfield Mountain LLC, owner of the Northfield Mountain Pumped Storage 
Project (Northfield Mountain Project, FERC No. 2485) are filing with the Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission (FERC) Amended Final License Applications (AFLA) for the two Projects. FirstLight 
MA Hydro LLC and Northfield Mountain LLC are collectively referred to as FirstLight and the two 
facilities are collectively referred to as the Project.   The Turners Falls Project is located on the 
Connecticut River and consists of two hydroelectric facilities, Cabot Station and Station No. 1.  The 
Northfield Mountain Project uses water impounded by the Turners Falls Dam for its pumped-storage 
operations.  Both Projects are located in Franklin County in the Commonwealth of Massachusetts.  
The current licenses for both Projects expired on April 30, 2018. FirstLight is currently operating on 
annual licenses.  
 
The submission of the AFLA is an important milestone in relicensing these two facilities. It culminates a 
multi-year process in which FirstLight conducted an extensive public scoping process and completed 40+ 
scientific studies and numerous supplemental information filings.  The completion of these scientific studies 
advanced FirstLight’s and stakeholders’ knowledge of the environmental, recreational and cultural 
resources at the Projects. The findings of these studies assisted FirstLight in developing a comprehensive 
licensing proposal.  FirstLight proposes important environmental and recreational improvements to the 
Projects while also allowing the Projects to continue to serve their essential roles in the regional power grid 
and to support their host communities.   
 
Documents 
 
FirstLight is filing separate AFLA’s for the Turners Falls Project and Northfield Mountain Project 
with the exception of a single Executive Summary and Exhibit E- Environmental Report.  Because of 
the integrated nature of the two Projects, a combined Exhibit E is being filed. The AFLA filing consists 
of the following Volumes and documents:
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Section 

Turners 
Falls 
Project 

Northfield 
Mountain 
Project 

Executive Summary (one for both Projects) X 
   
Volume I of V- Public (one for each Project)   
Initial Statement and Additional Information Required X X 
Exhibit A- Project Description X X 
Exhibit B- Project Operation and Resource Utilization X X 
Exhibit C- Construction History and Proposed Construction Schedule X X 
Exhibit D- Statement of Cost and Financing X X 
Exhibit G- Project Maps X X 
Exhibit H- Plans and Ability of Applicant to Operate the Project X X 
   
Volume II of V- Public (one for both Projects)   
Exhibit E- Environmental Report (Part 1 of 4) X 
Exhibit E- Environmental Report (Part 2 of 4) X 
Exhibit E- Appendices (Part 3 of 4) Section 1.0 Introduction to 3.3.4 
Terrestrial Resources 

X 

Exhibit E- Appendices (Part 4 of 4) Section 3.3.5 Rare, Threatened 
and Endangered Species to End, includes Draft Biological 
Assessments for the Shortnose Sturgeon and Puritan Tiger Beetle 

X 

   
Volume III of V- Non-Public (one for both Projects)    
Exhibit E- Environmental Report- Threatened and Endangered 
Species 

X 

   
Volume IV of V- Non-Public (one for each Project)   
Historic Properties Management Plan  X X 
   
Volume V of V- Critical Energy Infrastructure Information (one 
for each Project) 

  

Exhibit F- List of General Design Drawings X X 
Exhibit H- Plans and Ability of Applicant to Operate the Project 
(Single Line Electrical Diagrams) 

X 
 

X 

 
FirstLight is filing Draft Biological Assessments (DBA) of the federally endangered Shortnose Sturgeon 
(SNS) and Puritan Tiger Beetle (PTB). DBA’s for SNS and PTB were sent to the National Marine Fisheries 
Service (NMFS) and United States Fish and Wildlife Service (USFWS) on April 17, 2020, respectively.  
FirstLight received comments from NMFS on June 24, 2020, which have been addressed in the SNS DBA.  
FirstLight received comments from USFWS on August 27, 2020, which have also been addressed in the 
PTB DBA.       
 
As part of the National Historic Preservation Act Section 106 consultation process and in accordance with 
18 C.F.R. § 5.18(b)(3)(v), FirstLight is filing with FERC Historic Property Management Plans (HPMPs) 
for each Project. The HPMPs contain sensitive information regarding the specific location of cultural 
resources and historic properties which is not to be disclosed to the public under 18 § C.F.R. 5.6(d)(3)(x)(C) 
and 36 § C.F.R. 800.11(c). Accordingly, pursuant to 18 C.F.R. § 388.112(b), FirstLight requests that the 
HPMPs be afforded privileged treatment and placed within FERC’s non-public file. The HPMPs are being 



  
 

3 
 

provided to the State Historic Preservation Offices for Vermont, New Hampshire, and Massachusetts, 
representatives of area Native American Tribes, local historical commissions, and FERC.  
 
Section 3.3.5 of Exhibit E contains sensitive information relative to the location of several threatened 
and endangered species.  Because of this, FirstLight requests that the Section 3.3.5 of Exhibit E also 
be considered privileged and be placed within FERC’s non-public file. Section 3.3.5 of Exhibit E will 
be provided to the state and federal resource agencies.   
 
Some information in the AFLA is Critical Energy Infrastructure Information (CEII), which has been 
removed from the public version of the AFLA. In accordance with the Commission’s filing guidelines, all 
CEII material is included in Volume V of each AFLA and has been clearly marked as CEII, as it contains 
detailed Project facility diagrams and other information relating to the “production, generation, 
transportation, transmission, or distribution of energy.” 18 C.F.R. § 388.113(c). 
 
Availability of AFLA’s  
 
Due to COVID-19, FirstLight will not have a paper copy of the AFLA available at the Project; however, a 
paper copy will be sent to the Carnegie Public Library at 201 Avenue A, Turners Falls, MA 01376. 
However, concurrent with this filing, FirstLight is making public portions of the AFLA available to resource 
agencies, Indian tribes, local governments, non-governmental organizations, and members of the public.  
Electronic copies of the applications will be available on the Project’s public relicensing website at 
www.northfieldrelicensing.com, or via FERC’s online e-Library at 
https://elibrary.ferc.gov/IDMWS/search/fercgensearch.asp, by searching FERC Project No. P-1889 and 
FERC Project No. P-2485.  In accordance with 18 C.F.R. § 5.17(d)(2), FirstLight will publish public 
notice of the filing of the AFLA twice in the following newspapers:  
 

• The Greenfield Recorder, a daily newspaper in circulation in Franklin County, Massachusetts. 
• The Keene Sentinel, a daily newspaper in circulation in Cheshire County, New Hampshire. 
• The Brattleboro Reformer, a daily newspaper in circulation in Windham County, Vermont. 
• The Montague Reporter, a weekly newspaper in circulation in Franklin County, 

Massachusetts. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at 781-653-4247 or 
justin.trudell@firstlightpower.com. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Justin Trudell 
Vice President, Operations 
 
cc: Distribution List   
 
 
 

http://www.northfieldrelicensing.com/
https://elibrary.ferc.gov/IDMWS/search/fercgensearch.asp
mailto:justin.trudell@firstlightpower.com
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Distribution List 
 

Federal Agencies 
Mr. Thomas Chapman 
Supervisor, New England Regional Office  
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service  
New England Regional Field Office 
70 Commercial Street, Suite 300 
Concord, NH 03301-5087 
Tom_Chapman@fws.gov  

Ms. Melissa Grader 
Fish and Wildlife Biologist 
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
New England Regional Field Office 
103 East Plumtree Road 
Sunderland, MA 01375 
Melissa_Grader@fws.gov  

Mr. Ken Sprankle 
Project Leader 
CT River Fish and Wildlife Conservation Office 
U. S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
103 East Plumtree Road 
Sunderland, MA  01375 
Ken_sprankle@fws.gov 

Mr. David Simmons 
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service  
New England Regional Field Office 
70 Commercial Street, Suite 300 
Concord, NH 03301-5087 
David_simmons@fws.gov 

Mr.Brett Towler, Ph.D., P.E., P.H. 
Hydraulic Engineer, Fish Passage Engineering 
Fish and Aquatic Conservation 
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service  
300 Westgate Center Drive 
Hadley, MA  01035-9589 
Brett_towler@fws.gov 

Ms. Susi Von Oettingen 
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service  
New England Regional Field Office 
70 Commercial Street, Suite 300 
Concord, NH 03301-5087 
Susi_vonOettingen@fws.gov 

Mr. Andrew Tittler 
Field Solicitor, Boston Office 
Office of the Solicitor 
United States Department of the Interior 
15 State St., 8th Floor 
Boston, MA 02109-3502 
Andrew.tittler@sol.doi.gov 

Mr. Charles Lynch 
NOAA Office of General Counsel 
55 Great Republic Drive 
Gloucester, MA 01930 
Charles.lynch@noaa.gov 
 

Ms. Deirdre Casey 
NOAA Office of General Counsel 
55 Great Republic Drive 
Gloucester, MA 01930 
Deirdre.l.casey@noaa.gov 
 

Ms. Julie Crocker 
Greater Atlantic Regional Fisheries Office 
Protected Resources Division 
National Marine Fisheries Service 
55 Great Republic Drive 
Gloucester, MA 01930 
Julie.crocker@noaa.gov 

Mr. Sean McDermott 
Great Atlantic Region Fisheries Office 
National Marine Fisheries Service 
55 Great Republic Drive  
Gloucester, MA 01930 
Sean.mcdermott@noaa.gov 

Mr. Christopher Boelke 
New England Field Office Supervisor 
Habitat Conservation Division 
Greater Atlantic Regional Fisheries Office 
National Marine Fisheries Service  
55 Great Republic Drive 
Gloucester, MA 01930 
Christopher.boelke@noaa.gov 

Mr. Bill McDavitt 
Environmental Specialist 
Integrated Statistics, Inc. 
Under contract to National Marine Fisheries Service 
Greater Atlantic Regional Fisheries Office 
55 Great Republic Drive 
Gloucester, MA 01930 
William.mcdavitt@noaa.gov 
 

Mr. Bjorn Lake 
Greater Atlantic Regional Fisheries Office 
55 Great Republic Drive 
Gloucester, MA 01930 
Bjorn.lake@noaa.gov 
 

mailto:Tom_Chapman@fws.gov
mailto:Melissa_Grader@fws.gov
mailto:Ken_sprankle@fws.gov
mailto:David_simmons@fws.gov
mailto:Brett_towler@fws.gov
mailto:Susi_vonOettingen@fws.gov
mailto:Andrew.tittler@sol.doi.gov
mailto:Charles.lynch@noaa.gov
mailto:Deirdre.l.casey@noaa.gov
mailto:Julie.crocker@noaa.gov
mailto:Sean.mcdermott@noaa.gov
mailto:Christopher.boelke@noaa.gov
mailto:William.mcdavitt@noaa.gov
mailto:Bjorn.lake@noaa.gov
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Mr. Alex Haro, Ph.D. 
Research Ecologist 
S. O. Conte Anadromous Fish Research Laboratory 
U. S. Geological Survey 
1 Migratory Way 
Turners Falls, MA USA  01376 
aharo@usgs.gov 

Mr. Theodore Castro-Santos, PhD 
Research Ecologist 
S.O. Conte Anadromous Fish Research Center 
U.S. Geological Survey 
One Migratory Way 
Turners Falls, MA  01376 
tcastrosantos@usgs.gov 

Mr. John T. Eddins, PhD 
Office of Federal Agency Programs 
Advisory Council on Historic Preservation 
401 F Street NW, Suite 308 
Washington, DC 20001-2637 
jeddins@achp.gov 

Mr. Timothy L. Timmermann  
Office of Environmental Review 
EPA New England – Region 1 
5 Post Office Square 
Mail Code: O6-3 
Boston, MA 02109-3912 
timmermann.timothy@epa.gov 

Mr. Michael Adams 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
11 Lincoln Street, Room 210 
Essex Junction, VT 05452 
Michael.S.Adams@usace.army.mil 

Mr. Kevin Mendik 
Hydro Program Manager 
Northeast Region 
National Park Service 
15 State Street 
Boston, MA 02109 
kevin_mendik@nps.gov 

Bureau of Indian Affairs  
U.S. Department of the Interior  
Director Headquarters  
1849 C Street NW MS 2624 MIB  
Washington, DC 20240 
dlacounte@bia.gov  

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission  
Division of Dam Safety and Inspections  
Regional Engineer  
New York Regional Office 19  
West 34th Street Suite 400  
New York, NY 10001-3006 
william.allerton@ferc.gov (Director) 

U.S. Department of Commerce  
Office of the Secretary  
Secretary  
1401 Constitution Avenue NW  
Washington, DC 20230 
docexecsec@doc.gov 

Mr. Stephen Kartalia 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, DC 20426 
Stephen.kartalia@ferc.gov 
 

State Agencies 
Mr. Brian Harrington 
Bureau of Water Resources 
Deputy Regional Director 
Massachusetts Department of Environmental 
Protection 
436 Dwight Street 
Springfield, MA 01103 
Brian.d.harrington@state.ma.us 

Mr. Jesse Leddick 
Chief of Regulatory Review 
Massachusetts Division of Fisheries & Wildlife 
1 Rabbit Hill Road 
Westborough, MA 01581 
Jesse.Leddick@mass.gov 
 

Mr. David Cameron, PWS  
Section Chief 
Division of Wetlands & Waterways 
Bureau of Water Resources 
Western Regional Office 
Massachusetts Department of Environmental 
Protection 
436 Dwight Street – 5th Floor 
Springfield, MA 01103 
David.cameron@state.ma.us 

Mr. David Foulis 
Environmental Analyst  
Massachusetts Department of Environmental 
Protection  
Western Regional Office 
Resource Protection  
Wetlands and Waterways Program 
436 Dwight Street – 5th Floor 
Springfield, MA 01103 
David.foulis@state.ma.us 
 
 

mailto:aharo@usgs.gov
mailto:tcastrosantos@usgs.gov
mailto:jeddins@achp.gov
mailto:timmermann.timothy@epa.gov
mailto:Michael.S.Adams@usace.army.mil
mailto:kevin_mendik@nps.gov
mailto:dlacounte@bia.gov
mailto:william.allerton@ferc.gov
mailto:docexecsec@doc.gov
mailto:Stephen.kartalia@ferc.gov
mailto:Brian.d.harrington@state.ma.us
mailto:Jesse.Leddick@mass.gov
mailto:David.cameron@state.ma.us
mailto:David.foulis@state.ma.us
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Ms. Karro Frost 
Massachusetts Division of Fisheries & Wildlife 
1 Rabbit Hill Road 
Westborough, MA 01581 
karro.frost@mass.gov 

Ms. Eve Schluter 
Assistant Director of Natural Heritage & Endangered 
Species Program 
Massachusetts Division of Fisheries & Wildlife 
1 Rabbit Hill Road 
Westborough, MA 01581 
Eve.schluter@mass.gov 

Mr. Derek Standish 
Massachusetts Department of Environmental 
Protection 
Wetlands Program 
One Winter Street, 5th Floor 
Boston, MA 02108 
Derek.standish@mass.gov 

Mr. Caleb Slater, PhD 
Hatchery Supervisor 
Massachusetts Division of Fisheries and Wildlife 
1 Rabbit Hill Road 
Westborough, MA 01581 
Caleb.slater@mass.gov 

Mr. Steven Mattocks 
Massachusetts Division of Fisheries & Wildlife 
Fisheries 
1 Rabbit Hill Road 
Westborough, MA 01581 
steven.mattocks@mass.gov 

Mr. Bob Wernerehl 
State Biologist 
Massachusetts Division of Fisheries & Wildlife 
1 Rabbit Hill Road 
Westborough, MA 01581 
robert.wernerehl@mass.gov 

Mr. Mike Nelson 
Invertebrate Zoologist 
Massachusetts Division of Fisheries & Wildlife 
1 Rabbit Hill Road 
Westborough, MA 01581 
mike.nelson@mass.gov 

Massachusetts Department of Conservation and 
Recreation 
251 Causeway Street, 9th Floor 
Boston, MA 02114 

Mr. Eric Steltzer 
Renewable Energy Division Director 
Massachusetts Department of Energy Resources 
100 Cambridge Street, Suite 1020 
Boston, MA 02114 
Eric.steltzer@mass.gov 

Mr. Jeff Crocker 
Supervising River Ecologist 
1 National Life Drive, Davis 3 
Montpelier, VT 05620 
Jeff.crocker@vermont.gov 
 

Mr. Gregg Comstock, PE 
Supervisor, Water Quality Planning Section 
Watershed Management Bureau 
Water Division, NH Department of Environmental 
Services 
29 Hazen Drive, P.O. Box 95 
Concord, NH 03302-0095 
Gregg.comstock@des.nh.gov 

Ms. Lael Will 
Fisheries Biologist 
VT Fish and Wildlife Department 
100 Mineral St. #302 
Springfield, MA 05156 
Lael.will@vermont.gov 

Ms. Carol Henderson 
Environmental Review Coordinator 
NH Fish and Game Department 
11 Hazen Drive 
Concord, NH 03301 
Carol.henderson@wildlife.nh.gov 

Ms. Brona Simon 
State Historic Preservation Officer 
Executive Director 
State Archaeologist 
Massachusetts Historical Commission 
220 Morrissey Boulevard 
Boston, M 02125 
Brona.simon@mass.gov 

Mr. Benjamin Watson 
Director and State Historic Preservation Officer 
New Hampshire Division of Historical Resources 
19 Pillsbury Street- 2nd Floor 
Concord, NH 03301-3570 
benjamin.wilson@dncr.nh.gov  

Ms. Laura V. Trieschmann 
State Historic Preservation Officer 
Vermont Department of Historic Preservation 
1 National Life Drive #6 
Montpelier, VT 05620 
laura.trieschmann@vermont.gov 
 

mailto:karro.frost@mass.gov
mailto:Eve.schluter@mass.gov
mailto:Derek.standish@mass.gov
mailto:Caleb.slater@mass.gov
mailto:steven.mattocks@mass.gov
mailto:robert.wernerehl@mass.gov
mailto:mike.nelson@mass.gov
mailto:Eric.steltzer@mass.gov
mailto:Jeff.crocker@vermont.gov
mailto:Gregg.comstock@des.nh.gov
mailto:Lael.will@vermont.gov
mailto:Carol.henderson@wildlife.nh.gov
mailto:Brona.simon@mass.gov
mailto:benjamin.wilson@dncr.nh.gov
mailto:laura.trieschmann@vermont.gov
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Towns 
Town of Erving, MA 
Mr. Bryan Smith 
12 East Main Street 
Erving, MA 01344 
admin@erving-ma.org 
assessor@jacquelyn.boyden@erving-ma.org 
 

City of Greenfield, MA 
Mr. Eric Twarog, AICP 
Director 
Department of Planning and Development 
14 Court Square 
Greenfield, MA 01301 
eric.twarog@greenfield-ma.gov 
 

Town of Gill, MA 
Mr. John Ward 
Selectboard 
325 Main Street 
Gill, MA 01354 
johnrward.ward54@gmail.com 

Town of Montague, MA 
Mr. Walter Ramsey, AICP 
Town Planner & Conservation Agent 
Planning and Conservation Department 
1 Avenue A 
Turners Falls, MA 01376 
planner@montague-ma.gov 
townadmin@montague-ma.gov 

Town of Northfield, MA 
Mr. Alexander Meisner, Chair 
Selectboard 
Town Hall 
69 Main Street 
Northfield, MA 01360 
allamas@northfieldma.gov 

 

Non-Government Organizations 
Mr. Norman Sims 
Appalachian Mountain Club 
77 Back Ashuelot Road 
Winchester, NH 03470 
Normansims1@gmail.com 

Ms. Kristen Sykes 
AMC Director of Conservation Strategies 
Bay Circuit Alliance Director of Operations 
Connecticut River Paddlers Trail 
26 S Prospect St #3 
Amherst, MA 01002 
ksykes@outdoors.org 

Mr. Bob Nasdor 
American Whitewater 
Northeast Stewardship & Legal Director 
American Whitewater 
65 Blueberry Hill Lane 
Sudbury, MA 01776 
bob@amwhitewater.org 

Mr. Frank Mooney 
CrabApple Whitewater, Inc. 
2056 Mohawk Trail 
Charlemont, MA 01339 
frank@crabapplewhitewater.com 
 

Mr. Tom Christopher 
New England FLOW 
252 Fort Inn Road 
Lancaster, MA 01523 
Tom.christoper@comcast.net 

Mr. Donald Pugh 
10 Old Stage Road 
Wendell, MA  01379 
Don.pugh@outlook.com 

Mr. Kimberly Noake MacPhee 
Franklin Regional County of Governments 
12 Olive Street, 2nd Floor 
Greenfield, MA 01301 
kmacphee@frcog.org 

Mr. Bruce Lessels 
Zoar Outdoors 
7 Main Street 
Charlemont, MA 01339 
bruce@zoaroutdoor.com 

Ms. Andrea Donlon 
River Steward 
Connecticut River Conservancy 
15 Bank Row 
Greenfield, MA 01301 
adonlon@ctriver.org  

Ms. Peggy Sloan 
Franklin Regional County of Governments 
12 Olive Street, 2nd Floor 
Greenfield, MA 01301 
psloan@frcog.org 
 

mailto:admin@erving-ma.org
mailto:assessor@jacquelyn.boyden@erving-ma.org
mailto:eric.twarog@greenfield-ma.gov
mailto:johnrward.ward54@gmail.com
mailto:planner@montague-ma.gov
mailto:townadmin@montague-ma.gov
mailto:allamas@northfieldma.gov
mailto:Normansims1@gmail.com
mailto:ksykes@outdoors.org
mailto:bob@amwhitewater.org
mailto:fjmooney@msn.com
mailto:Tom.christoper@comcast.net
mailto:Don.pugh@outlook.com
mailto:kmacphee@frcog.org
mailto:bruce@zoaroutdoor.com
mailto:adonlon@ctriver.org
mailto:psloan@frcog.org


  
 

8 
 

Ms. Katie Kennedy 
The Nature Conservancy 
The Felt Building, 136 West St Suite 202, 
Northampton, MA 01060 
kkennedy@tnc.org 

Mr. Andrew Fisk, Ph D. 
Executive Director 
Connecticut River Conservancy 
15 Bank Row 
Greenfield, MA 01301 
afisk@ctriver.org  

Native American Tribes 
Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head (Aquinnah) 
Lee Ander Wander 
Chief of Staff  
20 Black Brook Road 
Aquinnah, MA 02535-1546 
cos@wampanoagtribe-nsn.gov 

Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe 
483 Great Neck Road 
South Mashpee, MA 02649 
trish.keliinui@mwtribe-nsn.gov 
 

Nipmuc Nation 
25 Main Street 
South Grafton, MA 01560 
info@nipmucnation.org 
 

Elnu Abenaki Tribe 
Chief Roger Longtoe Sheehan 
Tribal Headquarters 
5243 VT Route 30 
Jamaica, VT 05343 
gitceedadann@yahoo.com 

Nulhegan Abenaki Tribe 
Chief Don Stevens 
156 Bacon Drive 
Shelburne, VT 05482 
chiefdonstevens@comcast.net 
 

Koasek of the Koas of the Abenaki Nation 
Chief Shirly Hook 
188 Allen Bent Road 
W. Braintree 
Roxbury, VT 05669 
shirly480@gmail.com 
koasekkoas@gmail.com 

Missisquoi Abenaki Tribe 
Chief Richard Menard 
P.O. Box 133 
Swanton, VT 05488 
richard.menard@abenakination.com 
inflo@abenakination.com 

Abenaki Nation New Hampshire 
262 Lancaster Road 
Whitefield, NH 03598 
Kcicasco@aol.com 
 

Narragansett Indian Tribe 
Chief Sachem: Anthony Dean Stanton 
Narragansett Indian Longhouse 
4425-A South County Trail 
Charlestown, RI 02813 
adstanton@nitribe.org 

Ms. Bonney Hartley 
Stockbridge-Munsee Community 
400 Broadway #718 
Troy, NY 12181 
bonney.hartley@mohican-nsn.gov 

Koasek Traditional Band  
P.O. Box 147 
Post Mills, VT 05058 
n.pero@aol.com 

Nolumbeka Project 
91 Main Street 
P.O. Box 285 
Greenfield, MA 01302 
nolumbekaproject@gmail.com 

Hydro Owners 
Mr. John Ragonese 
Great River Hydro 
40 Pleasant Street, Suite 202 
Portsmouth, NH 03801 
jragonese@greatriverhydro.com 

 

mailto:kkennedy@tnc.org
mailto:afisk@ctriver.org
mailto:cos@wampanoagtribe-nsn.govt
mailto:trish.keliinui@mwtribe-nsn.gov
mailto:info@nipmucnation.org
mailto:gitceedadann@yahoo.com
mailto:chiefdonstevens@comcast.net
mailto:shirly480@gmail.com
mailto:koasekkoas@gmail.com
mailto:Eugene.rich@abenakination.com
mailto:inflo@abenakination.com
mailto:Kcicasco@aol.com
mailto:adstanton@nitribe.org
mailto:bonney.hartley@mohican-nsn.gov
mailto:kwaicampgal@gmail.com
mailto:nolumbekaproject@gmail.com
mailto:jragonese@greatriverhydro.com



